Ag Secretary Addresses Trade Issues

Johanns tells NCBA members the border will open March 7.

SAN ANTONIO, TEXAS (Feb. 4, 2005) — The U.S. Department of Agriculture (USDA) remains committed to reopening the Canadian border to live cattle trade for cattle under 30 months of age on March 7. USDA Secretary Mike Johanns delivered that news to members of the National Cattlemen’s Beef Association (NCBA) in San Antonio Feb. 4 during the Cattle Industry Annual Convention and Trade Show. 

Johanns said he was re-examining the part of the rule that would allow Canadian beef from cattle older than 30 months of age to be imported into the United States. He said he would make a decision on that part of the rule before March 7.

“The issue of trade, of resuming trade with Canada, is one that is very important to our members,” said NCBA President Jan Lyons, a producer from Manhattan, Kan. “We have been discussing this issue thoroughly in every corner of the convention. Our trade team has issued its report to the members who will vote on policy about this issue tomorrow. After that, all our members will have the chance to weigh in on it via a mail ballot. 

“That’s how we do business,” she said. “We look at each issue thoroughly and then our members set our direction.”

Lyons told Johanns that while trade with Canada is very important to cattlemen, reopening Japan and South Korea to U.S. beef remains the cattle industry’s No. 1 priority.

Johanns stressed the need for trade and the importance of basing that on “the international language of science. … We also know that opening the markets that are currently closed will more than offset the impact of imports from Canada,” he said. “If we ignore the science in favor of short-term gains, we jeopardize the long-term viability of our beef market. Devastating trade is devastating to agriculture.”

He reminded NCBA members that they have a demonstrated, proven history that shows they understand international trade, and that it was NCBA members long ago who helped open the Japanese market. He said he has dedicated his public career to ending trade barriers.

Johanns said he will continue to push Japan for a specific date on which it will resume trade. He also has asked his staff to submit an action plan for reopening trade in every country that remains closed.  

Editor’s Note: This release is adapted from a news release distributed by the NCBA. For the original release, click the “News & Resources” link at www.beefusa.org.
